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August 6, 2009
The Honorable Dow Constantine

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Constantine:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance approving the King County Water District No. 49 (District) 2008 Water System Plan (Plan).
In April 2009, the Utilities Technical Review Committee (UTRC) reviewed the Plan and recommends its approval.  The Revised Code of Washington (RCW) 57.16.010 and King County Code (KCC) require that before becoming effective, the Plan be approved by King County.  Approval of the Plan will further provide state regulatory agencies the determination required under RCW 43.20.260 that the Plan is consistent with the King County Comprehensive Plan and implementing development regulations.  This letter, and attached matrix, describes the results of the county’s review of the Plan and affirms that the Plan meets King County requirements.  

Plan Summary

The District was formed in 1933 to provide water service to the area around Lake Burien, a resort area for families from Seattle and Tacoma.  The defense boom of the 1940s and 1950s led to a dramatic increase in the area’s population, causing the District to switch from producing water locally from wells and storing water in elevated storage tanks to purchasing water from the Seattle Water Department, now known as Seattle Public Utilities (SPU).  The District currently provides water service to parts of the incorporated cities of Burien, Normandy Park, and SeaTac.
The Plan describes how the District intends to meet the needs of its customers for the present and reasonably foreseeable future.  The Plan includes basic population and growth data, an analysis of the present water system, a list of planned improvements to that system, discussion of the District’s conservation and financial programs, and information on the management and operation of the District’s water system.
Service Area

The District’s service area is located in the southwestern part of King County and is primarily residential and commercial in nature.  The District is bounded on all sides by other water systems, namely King County Water District No. 20, King County Water District No. 125, the Highline Water District, and the Port of Seattle.  At the end of 2007, the District provided service to 3,999 residential, multi-family, and commercial connections.  Most of the multi-family connections feed multiple units from a single metered connection.  In addition to its five connections to SPU’s system, the District also has four interties: two with King County Water District No. 20 and two with the Highline Water District.
Water Use Efficiency
Water used by the District is purchased from SPU and delivered through its Cedar and Tolt River transmission mains.  The District purchased 63.7 million cubic feet, or 476.4 million gallons, of water from SPU in 2007, for an average of 1.3 million gallons per day.  The District’s average water use per equivalent residential unit was 176 gallons per day.  The District is participating with SPU and other utilities in the Saving Water Partnership, with the goal of reducing per capita water demand by one percent per year between 2000 and 2010.  The District has less than ten percent water loss across the entire system.  The District is in substantial compliance with the Washington State Department of Health’s Water Use Efficiency Rule.
Capital Improvement Program

The Plan contains a six-year capital improvement program (CIP) with the cost estimated to be approximately $3.7 million.  The District has historically funded the CIP projects with the usual funding resources such as excess revenues from rate collection, various grant and low-interest loan programs, and revenue bonds.  Total revenues for the District in 2007 were $2,139,837.
Reclaimed Water and Regional Planning
The District neither collects nor treats wastewater, but it identified a few opportunities for the use of reclaimed water.  Initial estimates by the Southwest Suburban Sewer District, the wastewater service provider for the area, are that the costs of producing reclaimed water exceed the likely benefits.  The District is a member of the Washington State Association of Sewer and Water Districts, which represents the District in a number of planning processes.
SEPA
The District completed a State Environmental Policy Act checklist for the Plan and, as lead agency, issued a determination of non-significance for the issuance of the Plan on December 10, 2008.
The enclosed matrix provides additional information regarding the District's compliance with KCC requirements and consistency with the King County Comprehensive Plan.

I appreciate the District's cooperation in submitting the Plan and working with the UTRC review process.  If you have any questions about the Plan or the proposed ordinance, please feel free to contact Steve Hirschey, Chair of the UTRC, at 206-205-0817.

I urge the council to adopt the enclosed ordinance approving the District's Plan.

Sincerely,

Kurt Triplett
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Interim Chief of Staff
  Saroja Reddy, Policy Staff Director

  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

  Frank Abe, Communications Director


Michael Harris, General Manager, King County Water District No. 49
Richard Rodriguez, Regional Planner, Washington State Department of Health
Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Beth Goldberg, Deputy Director, OMB
Theresa Jennings, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks

Steve Hirschey, Chair, Utilities Technical Review Committee
